
Wisconsin Tribal Conservation Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, January 13, 2009 

St. Croix 
 
Meeting called to order at 9:30 by Jonathan Pyatskowit. 
 
1. Roll Call 
Present:  Bad River (Pam Roberts), Forest County Potawatomi Community (Nate 
Guldan), Ho-Chunk Nation (Greg Blackdeer, Sheena Schoen, Bill Hopinkah), LCO 
(Brett McConnell), Menominee (Jonathan Pyatskowit), Oneida (Pat Pelky), St. Croix, 
(Marty Shutt, Tony Havranek), Lac du Flambeau (Scott McDougall), Red Cliff (Tracey 
Ledder), Mole Lake (Roman Ferdinand, arrived at approximately 3pm). 
 
Tracey Ledder is the new representative for Red Cliff.   
 
Others Present:  David Armstrong (Judicare), Tony Bush (NRCS), Julie Malvitz (NRCS), 
Greg Yakle (NRCS), JoAnn Cruse (APHIS), Sherrie Zenk-Reed (NRCS), Tom 
Fredrickson (NRCS), Keith Sengbusch (NRCS), Tom Cogger (NRCS), Jerry Thompson 
(Retired) 
 
2. Approval of Minutes 
 
MOTION:  Motion to approve December 2, 2008 meeting minutes. Motion by LCO, 
seconded by FCPC.  All ayes, zero opposed, motion carried. 
 
3. NRCS UPDATE 
Jerry Thompson gave the update for NRCS; Pat Leavenworth could not make it due to 
the weather.  Final rules for EQIP are going to be posted in the federal register this 
Friday.  The sign up has been extended to the end of February.   
 
Julie Malvitz indicated that Pat Leavenworth wanted to let Jerry know how much she has 
appreciated what he has done for WTCAC and how invaluable he was during the audit.  
She will be presenting him an award for all of his hard work.  Furthermore, she wants to 
make sure she can attend the next WTCAC meeting. 
 
Julie Malvitz will be taking over Jerry’s duties related to the grant agreement and the 
cooperative agreement.  She will be the new agreement manager.  Jerry gave Jonathan 
amendments to the WTCAC agreements to change the agreement manager to Julie.  She 
will be the one to grant NRCS approval of projects. 
 
Greg Yakle will be WTCAC's contact for adding practices to the docket and developing 
new payment schedules.  
 
Julie Malvitz will take over the partnership efforts with Forest Service and APHIS. 
 



Greg Yakle will take over partnership efforts with the National Fish Habitat Action Plan 
and BIA.  BIA doesn't have much money but could provide technical assistance.  BIA 
will be trained in designing projects to NRCS specs and could be brought on as pseudo 
assistants with Tribes to help with NRCS projects.   
 
Tony Bush and Julie Malvitz will be coordinating the American Indian - Alaska Native 
Employees Association (AIANEA) conference.  Jerry Thompson has all of WTCAC's 
history on his computer and is volunteering for NRCS to help us put a presentation 
together.  We have an hour the opening morning of the conference for a presentation.  
 
NRCS Headquarters wanted to know how Pat Leavenworth was working with Tribes in 
Wisconsin because she is doing it differently than all others.  We are the only 
organization functioning how the rules say we should be.  Everyone is looking at us for 
guidance. 
 
Renee Anderson will continue to work on our educational materials and annual report.  
We can pay for this out of our meeting costs.   
 
There is no one at the moment who will be taking over helping with the Section 106 
MOUs.  It will take a lot of time yet, so Pat Leavenworth needs to think about it.   
 
Keith Sengbusch and Greg Yakle will be responsible for coordinating trainings and 
workshops.  Helping sponsor the AIANEA Conference, scholarships, etc can be used as 
workshops.   
 
Sherri Zenk-Reed will continue with summer students.  We could use WTCAC funds to 
sponsor some summer interns with NRCS or Tribes.  In order to do this, we would need 
to amend the agreement. 
 
3. Cooperative Conservation Partnership Initiative (CCPI) 
We originally were concerned we would lose technical assistance and administrative 
money however Jerry learned that we could do a generic version of a CCPI based on how 
we are structured.  We are currently doing everything CCPI is required to do except for 
promoting the programs to individuals.  At the State Conservationist's discretion, they 
could authorize administrative funds out of their own technical assistance budget.  For 
this year, Jerry thinks he could write up the proposal based on what we are already doing 
and submit to Pat Leavenworth so when the next fiscal year starts we could take the 
template and continue to do what we do.  Pat Leavenworth would then commit funds to 
WTCAC as a CCPI.  She has a directive to have a certain percentage of her program 
funds to be obligated under CCPI agreements.  In the CCPI application, if we feel like we 
need extra funds, we could ask for more funds for EQIP and WHIP than we have 
received in the past.  Jerry doesn’t think there are any negatives to this for WTCAC.  If 
we wanted, Jerry would be willing to put together an application packet for us.  This 
would also be an accomplishment to show for our 501(3) application.  He thinks it would 
help build on our future needs.  Jerry will check if there is a conflict with being a 



technical advisory committee as well as a CCPI.  If we do not spend all of the money we 
are allocated, it would just go back to NRCS.   
 
MOTION:  Motion to ask Jerry Thompson to put together a draft document for 
WTCAC's CCPI application.  Motion by Lac du Flambeau, seconded by FCPC.  All ayes, 
zero opposed, zero abstentions, motion carried. 
 
****Conference Call on February 3 at 10 am to discuss and approve CCPI 
application**** Jerry will email the draft application by the 27th of January for us to 
review prior to the conference call.  Roman will set up the conference call.   
 
4. EQIP AND WHIP 
 
All EQIP AND WHIP applications need to be in to NRCS by the end of February.  Please 
work with your liaisons to get applications in on time.   
 
4. APHIS Update 
Aphis update given by JoAnn Cruse.  APHIS does not yet know what their budget is.   
 
EAB has not been found anywhere else in Wisconsin since the last update.  APHIS is 
currently in the process of putting together an EAB trapping program.  Let JoAnn know if 
anyone is interested, traps need to be put in place by the middle to end of May.  They 
would appreciate any help we can give them on Reservations.  Purple traps will be used 
again.  If you have any trapping records from the past season, please get them to her.  She 
could bring the traps to a meeting in April so please let her know if you want any 
(Joann.M.Cruse@aphis.usda.gov). 
 
The final report from VisionQuest for the EAB study is in.  Jonathan will make a few 
modifications to it and will submit the final version to APHIS. 
 
There is still a 4 county quarantine; regulated wood has begun to move.  The regulated 
wood must be processed by May 1.  They are in the process of making a selection for a 
position to monitor the mills, etc.  They are also making a selection for a permanent 
position in Wausau.   
 
JoAnn gave an update on behalf of Veterinary Services.  Contagious equine metritis 
(CEM) has been found in some out of state horses.  It only occurs in horses and affects 
reproduction.  Wisconsin is testing horses that may have come in contact with infected 
horses.   
 
5. Financial Update 
Brett gave the financial report.  He has the travel checks for everyone for October – 
December travel.  Please make sure to always get him your travel forms, he is missing 
some.   
 



There is about $9,000 extra in the checking account from money that Stockbridge 
returned that they did not need for their small project.  We need to make sure this money 
eventually gets spent on a small project. 
 
2005 Agreement 
We need to make sure all small projects that were planned to be done by September 30, 
2009 get finished by then.  All of these projects were obligated to be paid out of the 2005 
agreement.  The projects are: 
 
Bad River Culvert - $25,000 
Bad River Trout Habitat - $13,922 
Mole Lake Logan Bridge - $15,000 
Mole Lake Invasive Species - $3,775 
GLIFWC Invasive Species - $29,081 
Oneida Invasive Species - $29,499 
Oneida Sugar Camp - $15,000 
 
We also have $30,000 remaining for workshops and $10,000 for a consultant for strategic 
plan.  Obviously we will not need to hire a consultant for strategic planning as Chris 
Borden is helping us free of charge. 
 
For the 2005 agreement we have a total of $44,166.55 that is not obligated and needs to 
be obligated and spent by September 30, 2009. 
 
2006 Agreement 
For meetings we have $60,000 for FY09 and FY10 plus $10,000 slippage from FY08.  
Therefore we have about $70,000 to spend for meetings by September 30, 2010. 
 
For pilot project we started with $106,263.07 and the only project approved is 2010 
GLIWFC Invasive Species Project for $6,948.  Therefore we have $99,315.07 yet 
unobligated that needs to be obligated and spent by September 30, 2010. 
 
Brett turned in a form for travel reimbursement today so we will have about $160,000 left 
total. 
 
6. Judicare 
David Armstrong indicated that he is working on the 501(c)3 application.  He got the last 
things he needed today.  There is another section of the nonprofit code that exempts 
municipal associations.  He feels we should have the same status.  He is waiting to talk to 
someone in Milwaukee about this.  If we can qualify for this we do not have to file taxes.   
 
We need to get the amended by-laws approved.  ****We will discuss and approve the by 
laws on the February 3 conference call****  
 



The application from the state for incorporation needs to be submitted about a month 
before we submit 501(c)3 application.  The fees for incorporation will be $40 and the fees 
for the 501(c)3 application will be $750.   
 
Pat Pelky indicated that we could ask Oneida for a donation to cover the incorporation 
and 501(c)3 fees. 
 
MOTION:  Motion to request a $790.00 donation from Oneida to cover the 
incorporation and 501(c)3 application fees.  Motion by FCPC, seconded by LCO.  All 
ayes, zero opposed, Oneida abstained, motion carried. 
 
Jonathan will draft a donation request letter to send to Oneida. 
 
7. Outreach Initiative 
Pat Pelky volunteered to pull together a request for proposal for an outreach initiative to 
hire a contractor to develop videos, brochures, website, etc for outreach and education 
about the functions and successes of WTCAC.   
 
8. Student Internships  
Wisconsin Land and Water Conservation Association (WLWCA) has Conservation on 
the Land Internship Program and could set up interns for us.  Julian Zelazny is the 
Executive Director.  We give them money and they advertise the position using 
restrictions we put on it.  We then get the applications and decide who to hire.  They take 
care of paying the student.  
 
MOTION:  Motion to sponsor four Native American student internships through the 
Wisconsin Land and Water Conservation Association (WLWCA) with a stipend of 
$5,000 apiece for a total of $20,000 with preference given to members of Wisconsin 
Tribes and to pay the Wisconsin Land and Water Conservation Association $3,000 for 
administrative support.  Two of the internships would be with NRCS (Rhinelander and 
Spooner) and two would be with Tribes (Ho-Chunk and Lac du Flambeau).  Motion by 
Oneida, seconded by Ho-Chunk.  All ayes, zero opposed, motion carried. 
 
This will require an amendment to our agreement with NRCS. Jerry Thompson indicated 
he would draft the amendment.   
 
9. Midwest Glacial Lakes Partnership Support Letter  
We will discuss the Midwest Glacial Lakes Partnership (MGLP) Support Letter on the 
conference call on February 3.  So please review the strategic plan I sent out last month in 
preparation of the conference call (I will resend this out).  Jonathan indicated that if we 
choose to show our support, he will draft the letter.   
 
10. Annual Report and Educational Materials  
We will need to talk to Julie Malvitz and Renee Anderson about the annual report and 
educational materials.  We need to determine what Tribes have not submitted information 
to Renee.  Nate will talk to Renee and see who she hasn’t got information from. 



11. Small Project Sign Up  
Need to get the pre-application to Julie Malvitz for NRCS approval and then if she 
approves, it will be sent back to the Tribe and they must bring to WTCAC for final 
approval.  It was decided that WTCAC would accept new proposals until the next 
meeting on March 3, 2009 at Ho-Chunk.  Therefore, proposals must be sent to Julie 
Malvitz by February 16 for NRCS approval and then brought to the March 3 meeting 
in Ho-Chunk.  We need some projects that will be completed this year but will also fund 
projects for next year. 
 
12. LCO Small Project Final Report  
LCO presented their final report for the small project titled "Logging Road Re-
seeding/Erosion Control Demonstration Project."  LCO has been partially paid for the 
project and are requesting the final $8,101.37 (the total cost of the project was $15,000).   
 
MOTION:  Motion to approve final payment of $8,101.37 to LCO for the Logging Road 
Re-seeding/Erosion Control Demonstration Project.  Motion by Oneida, seconded by St. 
Croix.  All ayes, zero opposed, LCO abstained, motion carried. 
 
15. Next Meeting 
The next meeting is scheduled for 9am on Tuesday, March 3, 2009 at Ho-Chunk. 
 
MOTION:  Motion to adjourn.  Motion by Mole Lake, seconded by LCO.  All ayes, zero 
opposed motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 4:08 pm. 
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